
City of Archer City 
Open Regular City Council Meeting 
Thursday, May 21, 2020, 4:00 P.M. 

 
The Mayor and City Council of the City of Archer City, met for an open regular city council meeting on Thursday, 
May 21, 2020 at 4:00 p.m. by telephone conference.  The public was invited to join by calling 1-800-941-1840 (toll 
free) and entering the participant PIN of 138132# when prompted.  
 
Call to Order 
Mayor Kelvin Green called the meeting to order at 4:00 p.m.  Mayor Green gave the invocation.   
 
The following Council members were present for roll call: 
Mayor   Kelvin Green  
Council Members  Paula Bradley 
   Debra Haehn  
   Ben Tucker   
   Zac Beck  
   Leslie Hash  
     
Staff present: City Manager – George Huffman, City Secretary - Kim Whitsitt, Police Chief – Justin Perron 
 
Public Comments 
None 
 
Consent Agenda 
Leslie Hash made the motion to approve the Consent Agenda. Paula Bradley seconded the motion.  All members 
present voted “Aye”. 

OLD BUSINESS 
Resolution 415 4B Business Stimulus Project 
Kim Whitsitt addressed Council concerning a resolution authorizing the expenditure of 4B funds to contribute up to 
$20,000.00 to non-home based, store front businesses located inside the City limits of Archer City for assistance to 
pay rent, utilities and general operating costs and a second phase of an additional $20,000.00, if necessary. Paula 
Bradley made a motion to approve Resolution 415.  Leslie Hash seconded the motion.  All members present voted 
“Aye”. 
 
NEW BUSINESS 
2019 ACPD Racial Profiling Report  
Chief Perron presented the 2019 Racial Profiling Report to Council.  Debra Haehn made the motion to approve the 
report.  Zac Beck seconded the motion.  All members present voted “Aye”. 
 
Resolution 416 Oncor Distribution Rate Increase 
Kim Whitsitt addressed Council concerning a resolution denying Oncor’s request to increase distribution rates.  
Leslie Hash made a motion to approve Resolution 416.  Ben Tucker seconded the motion.  All members present 
voted “Aye”. 
 
COVID-19 Update 
Mayor Green updated Council concerning COVID-19 including: the current Disaster Declaration expires 5/30/2020 
unless continued; Archer County had one positive COVID-19 case; however, Archer City has no positive cases as of 
today; Governor Abbott had implemented Phase Two of his plan to open Texas. 
 
Adjournment 
There being no further business to come before the City Council, Ben Tucker moved to adjourn at 4:13 p.m. Zac 
Beck seconded the motion.  All members present voted “Aye”. 
 
 
_______________________________  __________________________________   
Kim Whitsitt, City Secretary   Kelvin Green, Mayor 
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